
My name is Phil Grima, and I live at 5 Hack Street, Zillmere 4034. My sister, brother-in-law, and 4-

year-old niece live in Collector, NSW, just 20km from the proposed Tarago Incinerator. I strongly 

object to Veolia’s proposed incinerator being built in Tarago. 

  

I believe that Veolia’s toxic industrial waste incinerator is not safe for human health or the 

environment. The Eastern Creek waste incinerator in Sydney was banned by the NSW Independent 

planning commissioner for its unacceptable risk to human health and the environment. The NSW 

Government knows this as they banned them in Sydney due to the human risk. Last I checked, my 

family is human too; why are their health and lives less important than the people of Sydney? 

It is disgusting and despicable that the NSW Government is even considering Tarago, a residential 

and primary agricultural location, as an industrial waste incinerator site. I have voted for the Liberals 

my whole life. If this goes ahead, I will be voting for Teal independently. 

 

 

I, Phil Grima, have not made any reportable political donations in the last two years. 

I, Phil Grima, acknowledge and accept the Department’s disclaimer and declaration.  


